

RESKEON NEWSLETTER

JUNE 2019 WINTER EDITION Volume 23, No. 2

Welcome! Merħba!

Welcome once again to another issue of Reskeon Newsletter.

We are half way through the year already. We organised the Mother's Day Luncheon at Firenze Receptions, on 9th May.All members enjoyed the day as usual. For the first time we had with us the new Consul General for the Republic of Malta in Victoria, Mr Mario Farrugia-Borg.

With deep sorrow we learnt of the death of our ex-committee member, Sarah Catania. Condolences to the whole family.

On 17th April members enjoyed a little gift of hot cross buns and chocolates for Easter.

On 28th March, Reskeon organised the March BBQ at Edwardes Lake Park. A good number of members attended and enjoyed the day.

On 22nd March a good number of Reskeon's committee and members attended the 50th Anniversary of Priesthood of Fr Edwin Aguis. Ad multos annos.

Reskeon attended a special Mass for Our Lady of Sorrows at St Paul's Chapel Parkville, where our Group displayed Our Lady of Sorrow's statue.

Would like to remind you that as in every year Reskeon organises a Mass for the Bambina on behalf of the Fathers of the MSSP on Thursday, 5th September and the Feast Mass at St Mary's Church, West Melbourne on 8th September. We remind you as well of our Bambina Dinner Dance on Saturday, 7th September. PLEASE SUPPORT US as you support all our subsidised events throughout the year. Thank you.

You can read these stories in full on the inside pages of this newsletter. We encourage you to use the services of the advertisers in our Newsletter because they help financially in producing it for you. Tell them that you have seen their advert in our Newsletter.

Until we meet again, take care and drive carefully. In your prayers, remember those with no one to pray for them. Thank you.

PAUL VELLA, Editor

FIND THESE STORIES AND MORE INSIDE!

Easter Hot Cross Buns & Choclates Page 3 Mother's Day Luncheon

Pages 3, 4 and 5

Reskeon's March Barbecue Page 6 Sarah Catania Obit./
Trip to Rye & Photos
Pages 2 and 3

Fr Edwin 50th anniv/ Our Lady of Sorrows Page 8

RESKEON'S MOTHER'S DAY LUNCHEON — A GREAT SUCCESS



Our Group, Reskeon Maltese Association Seniors Group, organised their Mother's Day Luncheon on Thursday, 9th May, for their members and friends, at the Firenze Receptions, McBryde Street, Fawkner. Around 121 members and friends attended.

Most members arrived at around 11 am and when they entered the hall they were served with pre-lunch drinks and hors d'ouvres.

Secretary Paul Vella, MC for the day, welcomed distinguished guests and members and invited them to stand for the Maltese and Australian National Anthems. These were sung as they are normally done every Wednesday at our meetings.

Distinguished guests present were the Consul General for the Republic of Malta in Victoria, Mr Mario Farrugia-Borg; Fr Edwin Agius, Rector of the MSSP in Parkville; Our Honorary Auditor, Mr Paul Borg and Mrs Pauline Borg; the Honorary Life Members, Dr Clemente Zammit and Mrs Mary Zammit and the Life Member and Ex-Co-Ordinator of the Reskeon Seniors Group, Mr Caesar Vella and Mrs Phyllis Vella.

(Rest of story and photos on Pages 3, 4 and 5)

on SBS 31 TV

Every Thursday, 8 am Every Sunday, 8 am

These are two different programs

Weekly news bulletins prepared by the PBS (Malta) and are presented on SBS 31 TV

ATTENTION

From June 16 the Maltese news program will be shown on SBS Channel 31(not 32) same days and same time **Reskeon Maltese Association Seniors Group**

Vittoria Dinner Dance

at FIRENZE RECEPTIONS

134 McBryde Street, Fawkner

Saturday, Sept. 7, 2019, 6.30 pm-12 am
Musical Entertainment by DJ Domenic

BOOK EARLY — Organise a Table

Five course meal and supper, wine, beer and soft drinks

Marches by Brass Band Dress: Tie and Jacket Members \$55 — Non-Members \$60

For tickets and more information please phone

Salvina Vella 9460-4404 Mobile 0409 961 928

RESKEON NEWSLETTER, JUNE 2019

Għal min jippreferi jaqra' bil-Malti...

Naf li hafna jixtiequ jaqraw xi haga bil-Malti f'din li Newsletter u allura se nippruvaw naghtu xi dettalji fil-qosor.

L-IKLA TA' JUM L-OMM

Il-Hamis, 9 ta' Mejju, kellna l-Ikla ta' Jum l-Omm fil-Firenze Receptions fejn 120 membri u hbieb attendew. Kull min kien hemm kulhadd ha pjaċir. Maghna kien hemm il-Konslu Ġenerali ta' Malta fil-Victoria il-ġdid, is-Sur Mario Farrugia-Borg.

IL-MEWT TA' SARAH CATANIA

B'dispjaċir ħadna l-aħbar li nhar is-Sibt 6 ta' April, mietet l-ex membru tal-kumitat tagħna, Sarah Carania. Sarah serviet fuq il-kumitat għal ħafna u ħafna snin, speċjalment kienet tgħin u ttella l-Bingo. Noffru l-kondoljanzi tagħna lil żewġa Michael u l-familja.

FR EDWIN AGIUS, AD MULTOS ANNOS

Fr Edwin Agius, MSSP, iċċelebra 50 sena ta' Saċerdozj fit-22 t a' Marzu. Numru sabiħ mill-kumitat u membri attendew il-Quddiesa fil-Knisja ta' St Bernadette Xewqat sbieħ mil-Kumitat u l-membri.

"HOT CROSS BUNS" U ĊIKKULATA

Bhal kull sena, bhala ġest żghir, il-membri inghataw "hot cross bun" u ċikkulata fil-ġimgha tal-Ghid il-Kbir.

BBO GHALL-MEMBRI

Nhar il-Hamis, 28 ta' Marzu il-Grupp organizza il-barbecue li l-membri tant ikunu jistennew. Bhas-soltu dan inżamm fil-Park ta' Edwardes Lake, Reservoir. Numru sabih ta' membri attendew u hadu gost b'dan il-jum.

QUDDIESA TAD-DULURI

Fit-12 ta' April membri tal-Kumitat u membri ohra attendew ghall-Quddiesa tad-Duluri li giet iccelebrata fil-Kappella ta' San Pawl.

FESTA TAL-BAMBINA

Fil-5 ta' Settembru, r-Reskeon jorganizzaw Quddiesa fil-Kappella ta' San Pawl, Parkville, f'isem il-Patrijiet tal-MSSP. Il-Ḥadd ikun hemm il-Festa tal-Bambina, f'St Mary, West Melbourne. Tinsewx il-Ballu tal-Bambina f'Firenze Receptions, is-Sibt 7 ta' Settembru.

Rapporti bl-Ingliż flimkien ma' ritratti fuq dan li ghadna kemm thadditna fuqu ssibuhom f'faċċati ohra ta' din li Newsletter. Sakemm nerġġhu niltaqghu darb'ohra, insellmilkom u nghidilkom "Sahha"!

- Paul Vella, Editur

RESKEON MEMBERS ENJOY A TRIP TO RYE

On Thursday, April 11, a group of 56 members enjoyed a day trip to Rye.

We left St Joseph the Church carpark at around 9 am and arrived there at 10.15 am.

The committee provided free morning tea/coffee with cakes and biscuits near the Pier, something everyone enjoyed after the trip there. A lot of members brought goodies with them and shared them around.

After morning tea members were free to do whatever they liked. Some gathered around tables for a chat. Others decided to go for a walk exploring the shops while others enjoyed lunch of fish and chips or something else.

Most finished at the Rye RSL for a hearty lunch.

Around 2.45 members boarded the coach for the trip back to Reservoir which took a bit longer arriving at 5 pm.

Thanks to Coach Captain Francis who looked after us very well and we thank him for a lovely and safe trip. He commented that ours is a very good group and was impressed by everyone being punctual to be on the coach at the time given.

Thanks to all the members who found the time to tell the committee how much they enjoyed the trip and thanked them for the way it was organised. On our side we thank all members for being with us. (*Photos on Page 3*)

You can contact us by phone, mail or email:
Paul Vella, Secretary, 9460-4404 Mob. 0409 961 928
Email: (Paul and Salvina Vella) paul.vella44@gmail.com
Reskeon Maltese Association Seniors Group Inc.
Merrilands Community Centre, Cnr. Asquith and Sturdee Sts, Reservoir

VALE SARAH CATANIA



It was with deep sorrow to learn of the death of our ex committee member, Sarah Catania, who passed away on Saturday, 6th April,, 2019, aged 85.

Sarah was survived by her husband, Michael, children Robert and wife Barbara, daughter Diane and husband Clen, six grandchildren and one great granddaughter.

Another son, Mario, passed away almost 20 years ago.

Sarah was a member of the committee of the Reskeon Seniors Group for a long number of years and was always helpful. Most of the time she used to call Bingo at our Wednesday meetings.

She will be greatly missed.

The President, committee and members of Reskeon Maltese Association Seniors Group offer our condolences to husband, Michael and all the family.

A Prayer Service was held at Fawkner Memorial Park, Cordell Chapel, 1187 Sydney Rd, Fawkner, on Monday, 15th April 2019 at 11:30 AM and was attended by a good number of our members.

God, grant Sarah eternal rest and may she rest in peace in the arms of the Good Lord.

We would like to thank H.E. Mr Charles Muscat, High Commissioner for the Republic of Malta in Canberra

for his help and assistance whenever it's asked of him. Thank you

The President, Committee and Members of Reskeon Maltese Association Seniors Group in Victoria



Jenny Mikakos MP State Member Northern Metropolitan Region

319 Spring Street, Reservoir 3073 Tel: 9462 3966

Jenny.Mikakos@parliament.vic.gov.au

- Representing our community.
- Offering information, advice and assistance regarding State Government issues.

Congratulates Reskeon Maltese Association and Reskeon Seniors Group on their ongoing work amongst the Maltese Community

Funded from Parliament's Electorate Office and Communications

(continued from Page 1)

After Champagne was poured into the glasses, all male members were asked to be upstanding to offer a toast for all the Mothers on the occasion of Mother's Day.

The entree of fish and rice and salad was then served. After this a pasta plate of lasagne which was followed by the main meal of chicken parmigiana and roast beef on each plate. Later on members and guests were served a fruit platter and cassata ice-cream. This was followed by coffee and continental cakes.

The music on the day was in the hands of DJ Domenic who kept all those present dancing on the dance floor most of the day. Everyone complimented his selection of music.

Later in the day, President Salvina Vella gave her message for the occasion of Mother's Day, wishing a good day to all Mums with their families and asked to remember and pray for all those mothers who were no longer with us. She wished all members to enjoy the day with their Mums and, as Mums themselves, to enjoy the day with their families.

The MC then read a list of members who were celebrating their birthdays around this time, as well those celebrating their wedding anniversaries.

Then there was the presentation of trophies for the winner and runners-up of the Ladies' Bocce Competition which finished two weeks before this event. The President, Mrs Salvina Vella, presented the trophies. This year's winner was Cathy Gatt; First Runner-up, Agostina Sultana; Second Runner-up, Carmen Grech. All participants in the competition were asked to join them for a group photo. Salvina Vella thanked Cathy Gatt for her role in organising this competition.

Then the raffle took place and Paul on behalf of the committee thanked all those who donated some of the gifts for the raffle.

Hot Cross Buns and chocolates

On the Wednesday before Easter (17th April), Reskeon Committee presented all members with Hot Cross Buns and chocolates.

Although this was a small gesture, it was certainly appreciated by all members and some grandchildren who were present on the day, Chelsea, Aleece and Holly (grandchildren of members Vera and Charles Sacco) who helped to distribute the goodies.

This is something that takes place every year at Easter time.





MC Paul Vella said that although it may not be proper coming from him, as her husband, he thanked President, Salvina Vella, who was responsible for the success of this function which she organised almost single-handed. He also thanked all members for being present and enjoying the day together as one big family. He told them that he was so proud of them as they are the best members one could ever wish for.

Thanks to all those members who found the time to approach committee members to pay their compliments for this well-organised function which, as always, was heavily subsidised by Reskeon Maltese Association Seniors Group as members only had to pay less half the cost. Thanks also to the management and waiting staff of Firenze Receptions for the way they looked after us like they do in all our functions. We were very happy that the Consul General of the Republic of Malta in Victoria, Mr Mario Farrugia-Borg attended our function for the first time since he started his role earlier in the year.

We thank Salvina Vella, Cathy Gatt, Charles Sacco, Vince Borg and Phyllis Vella who help in running and the calling of the Bingo. Thanks also to the kitchen ladies, Madeleine Vella and Sylvia Dakin and Joe Pace at the coffee table. Much appreciated.

PHOTOS FROM TRIP TO RYE

From Page 2





The Chicken Salad Spot

OPEN 7 DAYS — 10.30 am to 9.00 pm

Catering is our Specialty Special Prices on Bulk Orders Top Quality Commitment — Our future depends on it!



SHOP 19, GLADSTONE PARK SHOPPING CENTRE

Gladstone Park Drive, GLADSTONE PARK

Phone: 9334-5325

























Department of Premier and Cabinet

OFFICE OF MULTICULTURAL AFFAIRS AND CITIZENSHIP

Proudly supported by the Office of Multicultural Affairs and Citizenship



Proudly supporting the Maltese Community 24 Hour Service 7 Days a Week Prepaid Funeral Plan

> available Member A.F.D.A.

9464 0411

238 Settlement Road, Thomastown

Reskeon Seniors enjoy the March BBO

Around 98 members of Reskeon Maltese Association Seniors Group attended the annual March BBQ for all members at Edwardes Lake Park on Thursday, March 28.

The day was the best one could ask for. Committee went early but found the Gazebo already taken by another group. But all went well as our Group had our own barbecue.

The cooking started at around II am with Caesar Vella and George Topolcsanyi in charge of cooking the meat while the cooking of the sausages was in the hands of Vince Borg, Dominic Micallef and Charles Sacco.

Soon the meal was served along with salads and bread. Wine and soft drinks were served all day, along with tea and coffee. This was followed by a serve of fresh fruit. All this was provided for a donation of \$2.

After the meal members enjoyed a game of Bingo or a walk around the park.

All members enjoyed the day and thanked the committee for a day well organised. Thanks to the members who helped with the cooking and the President and the ladies who helped with preparing the salads and serving the meal. Well done. Thanks to Lina Pulis for sharing the lovely bread pudding she made for the occasion.













Ged Kearney MP
FEDERAL MEMBER FOR COOPER
159 High Street, PRESTON VIC 3072
Ph: 9416 8690

Email: ged.kearney.mp@aph.gov.au Website: gedkearney.org.au

GedKearneyLabor
Authorised by G Kearney ALP, 159 High Street, Preston

Action. Integrity. Real Change.

AUSTRALIAN **LABOR** PARTY

FIRENZE receptions

www.firenzereceptions.com

Ph: 9357 1136



FORTHCOMING EVENTS... Mark these dates in your diary!

June 6: Restaurant Day July: Free Sausage Sizzle

August 8: Father's Day Luncheon, Firenze Receptions, Fawkner

September 5: Bambina Mass, St Paul's Chapel, Parkville

September 7: Vittoria Dinner Dance, Firenze Receptions, Fawkner

September 8: Bambina Mass, St Mary's Church, West Melbourne

For those members wishing to attend Mass in Maltese, we are publishing these times and locations.

Every First Friday of the month, 5.30 pm: St. Paul's Chapel, Parkville (Maltese Centre)

Every First Friday of the month, 6.30 pm:

St Paul's Church, Glengala Road, West Sunshine Every Saturday, at 6 pm:

St. Paul's Chapel, Parkville (Maltese Centre)

Every Sunday, at 8.00 am:

St. Paul's Church, Sunshine Avenue, Kealba Every First Saturday of the month, 6 pm:

St. Joseph The Worker Church, Wilson Blvd, Reservoir

Every First Saturday of the month, 4.45 pm:

St. Joseph Church, Springvale

Every Second Saturday of the month, 5.00 pm:

St. Luke's Church, Ia David Street, Lalor

Every Third Saturday of the month, 4.00 pm:

St. Francis of Assisi Church, Childs Road, Mill Park

Every Fourth Saturday of the month, 6.00 pm:

St. Thomas More Church, 65 North Street, Hadfield

(Confessions about half an hour before Mass)

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS

Consul General of Malta 9670 8427

Maltese Fathers, Parkville 9387 7433

Maltese Centre, **Parkville** 9387 8922

Thank you!

Ms Rita Mee for helping with proofreading, Dr Edwin Borg-Manche`, who takes care of the MCCV website for his help in advertising our activities, to Mr Paul Borg, our Honorary Auditor, for his ongoing help in auditing our books, to **Darebin** City Council Victorian M and Multicultural Commission for grants received, and to all those who help in organising the Bocce competitions. We also thank the some Maltese Radio Stations for advertising our functions and all those who assist us from time to time. Thanks also to the many members who give their help and assistance when needed.



ALFRED SACCO

Brother of member Charles Sacco Relative of member Rose Sacco

SARAH CATANIA

Husband of member Michael Catania

IRIS SAPIANO

Long time Member of Reskeon

TEDDY ELLUL

Brother-in-law of member Joe Pace

FREDDY BORG

Brother of member Rose Pace

CHRIS BUTTIGIEG

ex Member of Reskeon

STEVE BRIAN

Brother-in-law of Frans Bezzina

GEORGE ELLUL

Brother of member Rose Borg

JOE CIANTAR

Brother of member Gwido Ciantar

LAWRENCE MIZZI

Brother of member Annie Scicluna

IOHN MIZZI

Nephew of member Annie Scicluna

R.I.P.

Support our advertisers and tell them you've seen them in our Newsletter. They help us to produce this newsletter for

If you live in the City of Darebin and you would like to become a member of Reskeon Maltese Assoc. Seniors Group, phone the Secretary 9460-4404 or Mobile 0409 961 928

you. Thank you

<u> Нарру Birthday . . .</u>

June: 2: Emmanuel Zammit; 4: Margaret Spiteri; 3: Vivian Tabone; 7: Fiona Cutajar; 13: Marlene Pace; 18: Theresa Scicluna; 22: Tessie Colvin; 27: July: 1: Joyce Borg; Frank Micallef; 15: Lina Bonnici; 19: Joe Camilleri, Melita Borg; 22: Carmen Cachia; 25: Annie Scicluna; 26: Doris Cutajar; 30: Margaret Tanti, Carmen Borg, Paul Azzilla. August: 1: Helen Bonavia. 2: Salvina Vella (Reservoir), Lino Hammett; 4: Laura Gauci; 7: Frans Bonavia; Edward Fabri; 8: Nino Angelone; 16; Gejtu Vella; 20: John Hili; 24: Frank Mallia; 25: Sam Bartolo, Rose Angelone; 30: Manwel Mifsud; 31: Tessie Sacco.

Happy Wedding Anniversary . . .

June: 5: Gwido and Jane Ciantar; 27: Mr and Mrs G. Vella. July: 8: Doris and George Caruana; 10: Lucy and Edward Fabri; 19: Charles and Frances Galea; 26: Toni and John Hili. August: 14: Antida and Jim Galea; 19: Rita and Charlie Zammit; 20: Miriam and Tony Mizzi.

Reskeon Maltese **Association Seniors** Group Inc.

President: Salvina Vella

Vice-Pres.: Madeleine Vella

Secretary: Paul Vella

Treasurer:

George Topolcsanyi Social Sec.: Salvina Vella Members:

Sylvia Dakin

Cathy Gatt

The group meets every Wednesday at Merrilands Community Centre. Asquith St, Reservoir, 9.30-2 pm.

For more information

Ring 9460-4404

SAINT GEORGE PRECA

Those receiving special favours through the intercession of Father George Preca, are requested to report this to: The General Secretary, Society of



Lord, you called Dun George Preca to be a teacher and father to the young, and now you have numbered him with your saints in heaven. We thank you for this glory you have given him. We ask you to fill us with love like his: may we give ourselves completely to your service and to the salvation of mankind. Through Christ our Lord. Amen.

Grant we beseech Thee O Lord that Thou wilt

glorify Thy humble servant who worked with so much zeal for the salvation of souls and that through his intercession it will please Thee to grant this favour.

CHARLES TABONE Independent Travel Agent

are you planning to go to Malta or anywhere else in the world?

for best fares phone

Charles Tabone

60 Huntington Dve., Craigieburn on **9308 2403**

Mobile **0417 354 637**



RESKEON NEWSLETTER, JUNE 2019

Fr Edwn Agius, MSSP – AD MULTOS ANNOS

On Friday, March 22, we had the pleasure to attend a special Mass to celebrate and thanksgiving of the 50th Anniversary of Priesthood of Fr Edwin Agius, MSSP.

This was held at St Bernadette's Church, North Sunshine. The Church was packed with people standing on the sides, estimated at 500. The Mass was celebrated by Fr Edwin Agius along with another 18 priests concelebrating.

Edwin Agius along with another 18 priests concelebrating. In his Homily, Fr Edwin spoke of his early life in Malta and his vocation. He spoke on his ongoing work among the Community and finally the Provincial of the MSSP, Fr Ivano Burdian, spoke highly of him and invited all the congregation

when he gave him a special blessing.

As part of the Homily, Fr Edwin gave us a very moving experience when he told us about a couple he knew were expecting a baby girl which was born with a brain defect and the doctors told them there was no hope of her surviving and told them she needs a miracle and such miracles don't happen. They sent for Fr Edwin to baptise the child when all hopes of survival were extinguished. Going there Fr Edwin prayed to their Founder Mons Joseph De Piro to intervene. When Fr Edwin arrived at the hospital and started the prayers the child started to move her legs and later on opened her eyes. They called the nurses but the doctor was not around but later he told them that although he was not a Christian, he believed that it must have been a miracle because he said there was no hope. The congregation was so moved when Fr Edwin invited this child who was present, now a lovely young lady, and stood next to him.

Earlier I spoke to Fr Edwin to get some information about him. He was born in Birkirkara, Malta, on June 18, 1944. At the age of 12 he felt the vocation for Priesthood

with the MSSP.

He studied at San Alwigi College in Birkirkara and started his novitiate at St Agatha, Rabat, Malta on 1st October, 1961. He studied philosophy and theology at the Religious Institute INSERM and was ordained as Priest by the Archbishop of Malta, Mons Michael Gonzi on the 22nd of March, 1969.

After spending some time teaching at St Paul's Missionary College, in Rabat, Malta, he came to Australia on the 22nd February, 1971.

After 10 years in Australia he returned to Malta where he was put in charge of the teaching of the Novices. After six years he was chosen for the General Council of the MSSP and became Director of St Joseph Institute, Santa Venera.

Another six years passed and he returned to Australia where he served as Assistant Parish Priest at St Bernadette's Parish, North Sunshine. After another six years he became Parish Priest of that Parish.

In 2004 he moved to the MSSP Home in Parkville with the position of Rector.

He still serves as Chaplain of the Maltese Community in Melbourne. As the Provincial, Fr Ivano Burdian said, Fr Edwin never says "no" to what is asked of him. He's always there in engagements, marriages, baptisms, funerals, special Masses for the Maltese Community especially the Feast organised by the Maltese Community of different Patron Saints, and the Maltese Masses in different parishes on Saturday nights.

Apart from looking after the Maltese Community, Fr Edwin also looks after the Italian Community and serves as Chaplain in hospitals where most of the time he is "on call" and attends patients even during the night when the need arises.

We, as members of the Reskeon Maltese Association Seniors Group appreciate the help we receive from him when we organise the Feast of Maria Bambina in September every year on behalf of the MSSP.

Fr Edwin, we wish you many many more years, serving the Lord in our Community and we thank you for everything. AD MULTOS ANNOS.



THE CELEBRATION OF OUR LADY OF SORROWS

A number of the Maltese Community in Melbourne attended a Mass to celebrate the Feast of Our Lady of Sorrows in St. Paul's Chapel, Parkville, on Friday, April 12. Other Masses were held at St Bernadette Church, North Sunshine and at the Church of St. Joseph, Springvale.



The Feast of Our Lady of Sorrows is something specially held in the hearts of the Maltese, in Malta and Gozo and around the world where Maltese live.

The Mass at St. Paul's Chapel, Parkville, was celebrated by Fr Noel Bianco, of the Missionary Society of St. Paul. Readers were Paul Vella and Ms Miriam Belli, SDC.

The music during Mass was organised by John Sultana.

The committee of Reskeon Maltese Association Seniors Group displayed a lovely statue of Our Lady of Sorrows in the Chapel for the occasion.



INTERNATIONAL

ALL YOU CAN EAT BUFFET

OPEN FOR LUNCH & DINNER 7 DAYS A WEEK



SPORTS BAR

- Counter meals from 11am-9pm
 Happy Hours 4pm-6pm Mon-Fri
- Cold Beer & Cider on tap
- TAB facilities
 Big Screen TV's
- Live Sports



/303 2/00

corner of Somerton & Pascoe Vale Roads, Roxburgh Park 3064